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consideration. These nominees do not 
need to reapply, unless they wish to 
make changes to their nomination 
package. 

NISC provides high-level 
interdepartmental coordination of 
Federal invasive species actions and 
works with other Federal and non- 
Federal groups to address invasive 
species issues at national and 
international levels. NISC duties, as 
outlined in EO 13112 are to: oversee 
implementation of EO 13112, while 
working to ensure that the Federal 
agency activities concerning invasive 
species are coordinated, 
complementary, cost-efficient, and 
effective; encourage planning and action 
at local, tribal, state, regional, and 
ecosystem-based level to achieve 
strategic goals; develop 
recommendations for international 
cooperation; work with the Council on 
Environmental Quality (CEQ) to develop 
guidance to Federal Agencies pursuant 
to the National Environmental Policy 
Act (NEPA); facilitate development of a 
coordinated network among Federal 
Agencies to document, evaluate, and 
monitor invasive species impacts; and 
prepare, issue (implement), and update 
a National Invasive Species 
Management Plan (Management Plan). 

ISAC is regulated by the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act (FACA; 5 
U.S.C. App. 2). At the request of NISC, 
ISAC provides advice to NISC member 
Departments and Agencies on topics 
related to NISC’s aforementioned duties. 
As a multi-stakeholder advisory 
committee, ISAC is intended to play a 
key role in recommending plans and 
actions to be taken at local, tribal, state, 
regional, and ecosystem-based levels to 
achieve the goals and objectives of the 
Management Plan. It is hoped that, 
collectively, ISAC will represent the 
views of the broad range of individuals 
and communities knowledgeable of and 
affected by invasive species. 

Prospective members of ISAC need to 
be senior-level professionals with 
expertise relevant to the prevention, 
eradication, and/or control of invasive 
species who have demonstrated a high 
degree of capacity for: Advising 
individuals in leadership positions, 
team work, project management, 
tracking relevant Federal government 
programs and policy making 
procedures, and networking with and 
representing their peer-community of 
interest. ISAC members need not be 
scientists. Membership from a wide 
range of disciplines and professional 
sectors is encouraged. At this time, we 
are particularly interested in 
applications from senior-level 
representatives of tribes, small 

businesses, non-profit and/or private 
sector entities focused on landscape- 
scale management, and organizations 
specializing in innovative 
communication strategies. 

After consultation with the other 
members of NISC, the Secretary of the 
Interior will appoint members to ISAC. 
NISC will select members based on their 
individual qualifications, as well as the 
overall need to achieve a balanced 
representation of viewpoints, subject 
matter expertise, regional knowledge, 
and representation of communities of 
interests. ISAC member terms are 
limited to three (3) years from their date 
of appointment to ISAC. Following 
completion of their first term, an ISAC 
member may request consideration for 
reappointment to an additional term. 
Reappointment is not guaranteed. 

Typically, the ISAC meets twice per 
year (spring and fall). Between these 
meetings, ISAC subcommittees are 
expected to work via conference calls 
and email exchanges. Members of the 
ISAC and its subcommittees serve 
without pay. However, while away from 
their homes or regular places of 
business in the performance of services 
of the ISAC, members may be 
reimbursed for travel expenses, 
including per diem in lieu of 
subsistence, in the same manner as 
persons employed intermittently in the 
government service, as authorized by 
section 5703 of Title 5, United States 
Code. Employees of the Federal 
Government ARE NOT eligible for 
nomination or appointment to ISAC. 

Individuals who are federally 
registered lobbyists are ineligible to 
serve on all FACA and non-FACA 
boards, committees, or councils in an 
individual capacity. The term 
‘‘individual capacity’’ refers to 
individuals who are appointed to 
exercise their own individual best 
judgment on behalf of the government, 
such as when they are designated 
Special Government Employees, rather 
than being appointed to represent a 
particular interest. 

Submitting Nominations: 
Nominations should include a resume 
providing an adequate description of the 
nominee’s qualifications (see paragraph 
five), including information that would 
enable the Department of the Interior to 
make an informed decision regarding 
meeting the membership requirements 
of the ISAC and permit the Department 
of the Interior to contact a potential 
member. 

Any interested person or entity may 
nominate one or more qualified 
individuals for membership on the 
ISAC. Self-nominations are also 
accepted. Persons or entities submitting 

nomination packages on the behalf of 
others must confirm that the 
individual(s) is/are aware of their 
nomination. Nominations must be 
postmarked no later than February 18, 
2016 to Jamie K. Reaser, Executive 
Director, National Invasive Species 
Council Secretariat (OS/NISC), Regular 
Mail: 1849 C Street NW. (MS 3530), 
Washington, DC, 20240 and emailed to: 
Jamie_Reaser@ios.doi.gov. 

Dated: January 29, 2016. 
Jamie K. Reaser, 
Executive Director, National Invasive Species 
Council. 
[FR Doc. 2016–02192 Filed 2–3–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4334–63–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Bureau of Land Management 

[LLNV912000 L13400000.PQ0000 
LXSS006F0000; MO#4500090018] 

Notice of Public Meeting: Bureau of 
Land Management Nevada Resource 
Advisory Councils; Postponement 

In the notice document published 
Monday, February 1, 2016 (81 FR 5132), 
a public meeting of the Bureau of Land 
Management Nevada Resource Advisory 
Councils was announced. 

The BLM Nevada Resource Advisory 
Council meeting scheduled for February 
10–11, 2016 has been postponed until 
the outstanding member appointments 
have been finalized. A new notice will 
be published when the dates have been 
decided. 

Rudy Evenson, 
Deputy Chief, Office of Communications. 
[FR Doc. 2016–02095 Filed 2–3–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–HC–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Bureau of Land Management 

[LLAZC03000.L12200000.EA0000; AZ–SRP– 
030–15–01] 

Notice of Temporary Closures of 
Selected Public Lands in La Paz 
County, Arizona 

AGENCY: Bureau of Land Management, 
Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of temporary closures. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that a 
closure is in effect on public lands 
administered by the Bureau of Land 
Management (BLM), Lake Havasu Field 
Office. 
DATES: The closure will be in effect from 
2 p.m., February 5, 2016, through 11:59 
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p.m., February 6, 2016, Mountain 
Standard Time. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Jonathan Azar, Colorado River District 
Chief Ranger, or Amanda Deeds, 
Outdoor Recreation Planner, at BLM 
Lake Havasu Field Office, 2610 
Sweetwater Avenue, Lake Havasu City, 
Arizona 86406, telephone 928–505– 
1200. Persons who use a 
telecommunications device for the deaf 
(TDD) may call the Federal Information 
Relay Service (FIRS) at 1–800–877–8339 
to contact the above individual during 
normal business hours. FIRS is available 
24 hours a day, 7 days a week, to leave 
a message or question for the above 
individual. You will receive a reply 
during normal business hours. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
closure affects public lands in the Lake 
Havasu Field Office, under its 
administration in La Paz County, 
Arizona. This action is being taken to 
help ensure public safety, prevent 
unnecessary environmental degradation, 
and to protect natural and cultural 
resources adjacent to the event site 
during the Best in the Desert (BITD) 
Racing Association ‘‘BlueWater Resort 
Parker 425’’ official permitted off- 
highway vehicle (OHV) events. 

The closure order is issued under the 
authority of 43 CFR part 8340 subpart 
8341; 43 CFR part 8360, subpart 8364.1; 
and 43 CFR part 2932 which allows the 
BLM to establish closures for the 
protection of persons; property; and 
public lands and resources. Violation of 
any of the terms, conditions, or 
restrictions contained within this 
closure order may subject the violator to 
citation or arrest with a penalty or fine 
or imprisonment or both as specified by 
law. 

Description of Race Course Closed 
Area: With the exception of access to 
designated spectator areas, areas subject 
to this closure include all public lands 
situated within the interior of the race 
course, as well as county-maintained 
roads and highways located within two 
miles of the designated course’s 
perimeter. Beginning at the eastern 
boundary of the Colorado River Indian 
Tribe (CRIT) Reservation, the closed 
area runs east along Shea Road, then 
east into Osborne Wash on the Parker- 
Swansea Road to the Central Arizona 
Project (CAP) Canal, then north on the 
west side of the CAP Canal, crossing the 
canal on the county-maintained road, 
running northeast into Mineral Wash 
Canyon, then southeast on the county- 
maintained road, through the four- 
corners intersection to the Midway (Pit) 
intersection, then east on Transmission 
Pass Road, through State Trust Land 

located in Butler Valley, turning north 
into Cunningham Wash to North Tank; 
continuing south to Transmission Pass 
Road and east (reentering public land) 
within two miles of Alamo Dam Road. 
The course turns south and west onto 
the wooden power line road, onto the 
State Trust Land in Butler Valley, 
turning southwest into Cunningham 
Wash to the Graham Well, intersecting 
Butler Valley Road, then north and west 
on the county-maintained road to the 
‘‘Bouse Y’’ intersection, two miles north 
of Bouse, Arizona. The course proceeds 
north, paralleling the Bouse-Swansea 
Road to the Midway (Pit) intersection, 
then west along the north boundary 
(power line) road of the East Cactus 
Plain Wilderness Area to Parker- 
Swansea Road. The course turns west 
into Osborne Wash crossing the CAP 
Canal, along the north boundary of the 
Cactus Plain Wilderness Study Area; it 
continues west staying in Osborne Wash 
and crossing Shea Road along the 
southern boundary of Gibraltar 
Wilderness, rejoining Osborne Wash at 
the CRIT Reservation boundary. 

Closure Restrictions: The following 
acts are prohibited during the temporary 
land closures: 

1. Being present on or driving on the 
designated race course or the adjacent 
lands described above. All spectators 
must stay within the designated 
spectator areas. The spectator areas have 
protective fencing and barriers. This 
does not apply to race participants, race 
officials, nor emergency vehicles 
authorized or operated by local, State, or 
Federal government agencies. 
Emergency medical response shall only 
be conducted by personnel and vehicles 
operating under the guidance of the La 
Paz County Emergency Medical Services 
and Fire, the Arizona Department of 
Public Safety, or the BLM. 

2. Vehicle parking or stopping in 
areas affected by the closures, except 
where such is specifically allowed 
(designated spectator areas). 

3. Camping in the closed area 
described above, except in the 
designated spectator areas. 

4. Discharge of firearms. 
5. Possession or use of any fireworks. 
6. Cutting or collecting firewood of 

any kind, including dead and down 
wood or other vegetative material. 

7. Operating any vehicle including 
all-terrain vehicles, motorcycles, utility 
terrain vehicles, golf carts, rhinos, side 
by sides, and any OHV which are not 
legally registered for street and highway 
operations. 

8. Operating any vehicle in the area of 
the closure or on roads within the event 
area at a speed of more than 35 mph. 
This does not apply to registered race 

vehicles during the race, while on the 
designated race course. 

9. Failure to obey any official sign 
posted by the BLM, La Paz County, or 
the race promoter. 

10. Parking any vehicle in violation of 
posted restrictions, or in such a manner 
as to obstruct or impede normal or 
emergency traffic movement or the 
parking of other vehicles, create a safety 
hazard, or endanger any person, 
property, or feature. Vehicles parked in 
violation are subject to citation, 
removal, and/or impoundment at the 
owner’s expense. 

11. Failure to obey any person 
authorized to direct traffic or control 
access to event area including law 
enforcement officers, BLM officials, and 
designated race officials. 

12. Failure to observe spectator area 
quiet hours of 10 p.m. to 6 a.m. 

13. Failure to keep campsite or race 
viewing site free of trash and litter. 

14. Allowing any pet or other animal 
to be unrestrained. All pets must be 
restrained by a leash of not more than 
six feet in length. 

15. Spectator area site reservations. 
Denying other visitors or parties from 
utilizing unoccupied portions of the 
spectator area. 

Exceptions to Closure: The 
restrictions do not apply to emergency 
or law enforcement vehicles owned by 
the United States, the State of Arizona, 
or La Paz County, and designated race 
officials, participants, pit crews, or 
persons operating on their behalf. All 
BITD registered media personnel are 
permitted access to existing routes 50 
feet from the race course per BITD 
standards. 

Penalties: Any person who violates 
these closures rules may be tried before 
a United States magistrate and fined in 
accordance with 18 U.S.C. 3571, 
imprisoned no more than 12 months 
under 43 U.S.C. 1733(a) and 43 CFR 
8360.0–7, or both. In accordance with 
43 CFR 8365.1–7, State or local officials 
may also impose penalties for violations 
of Arizona law. 

Effect of Closure: The entire area 
encompassed by the designated course 
and all areas outside the course as 
described above and in the time period 
as described above are closed to all 
vehicles. The authorized applicant or 
their representatives are required to post 
warning signs, control access to, and 
clearly mark the event route and areas, 
common access roads, and road 
crossings during the closure period. 
Support vehicles under permit for 
operation by event participants must 
follow the race permit stipulations. 
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Authority: 43 CFR 8364.1. 

Jason West, 
Field Manager. 
[FR Doc. 2016–02142 Filed 2–3–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–32–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

National Park Service 

[NPS–NER–ASIS–19041; PPNEASIS00– 
PMP00UP05.YP0000] 

Draft General Management Plan/
Environmental Impact Statement, 
Assateague Island National Seashore, 
Maryland and Virginia 

AGENCY: National Park Service, Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of Availability. 

SUMMARY: The National Park Service 
(NPS) announces the availability of a 
Draft General Management Plan/
Environmental Impact Statement (Draft 
GMP/EIS) for Assateague Island 
National Seashore, Maryland and 
Virginia. 

DATES: The NPS will accept comments 
on the Draft GMP/EIS for a period of 90 
days following publication of the 
Environmental Protection Agency’s 
Notice of Availability in the Federal 
Register. The National Park Service will 
hold public information sessions during 
the public review period to provide 
general information and answer 
questions. Meeting dates, times and 
locations will be announced in local 
media in advance of the meeting dates. 
ADDRESSES: The Draft GMP/EIS will be 
available for public review and 
comment online at http://
parkplanning.nps.gov/asis, and in 
hardcopy at the office of the 
Superintendent, Assateague Island 
National Seashore, 7206 National 
Seashore Lane, Berlin, MD 21811, (410) 
629–6090. Copies may also be viewed at 
area public libraries including 
Worcester County, Ocean City, Berlin, 
Pocomoke and Wicomico (Salisbury) in 
Maryland and Eastern Shore (Accomac) 
and Chincoteague Island in Virginia. 
Comments may be submitted 
electronically at http://
parkplanning.nps.gov/asis. You may 
also mail written comments to: 
Superintendent, Assateague Island 
National Seashore, 7206 National 
Seashore Lane, Berlin, MD 21811, Attn: 
GMP Comments. 

Before including your address, phone 
number, email address, or other 
personal identifying information in your 
comment, you should be aware that 
your entire comment—including your 
personal identifying information—might 

be made publicly available at any time. 
While you can ask us in your comment 
to withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Pursuant 
to the National Environmental Policy 
Act of 1969, the National Park Service 
is preparing a Draft General 
Management Plan/Environmental 
Impact Statement (Draft GMP/EIS) for 
Assateague Island National Seashore 
(Seashore) to replace the 1982 GMP 
which does not adequately address the 
issues facing the Seashore today. Once 
approved, the GMP will guide and 
direct management strategies for the 
future that support the protection of 
outstanding Mid-Atlantic coastal 
resources of Assateague Island and its 
adjacent waters and the natural 
processes upon which they depend and 
the provision of high quality, resource- 
compatible recreational experiences. 

The Draft GMP/EIS evaluates the 
continuation of current management (no 
action alternative) and three action 
alternatives with particular emphasis on 
how the park may respond to climate 
change and sea level rise and analyzes 
the environmental consequences of 
implementing any of the alternatives. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Deborah Darden, Superintendent, 
Assateague Island National Seashore, 
7206 National Seashore Lane, Berlin, 
MD 21811. Phone: (410) 629–6090. 

Dated: August 27, 2015. 
Michael A. Caldwell, 
Regional Director, Northeast Region, National 
Park Service. 
[FR Doc. 2016–02109 Filed 2–3–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–WV–P 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
COMMISSION 

[Investigation No. 332–345] 

Recent Trends in U.S. Services Trade, 
2016 Annual Report 

AGENCY: United States International 
Trade Commission. 
ACTION: Schedule for 2016 report and 
opportunity to submit information. 

SUMMARY: The Commission has 
prepared and published annual reports 
in this series under investigation No. 
332–345, Recent Trends in U.S. Services 
Trade, since 1996. The 2016 report, 
which the Commission plans to publish 
in September 2016, will provide 
aggregate data on cross-border trade in 
services for the period ending in 2014, 
and transactions by affiliates based 

outside the country of their parent firm 
for the period ending in 2013. The 
report’s analysis will focus on financial 
services (banking, insurance, and 
securities services). The Commission is 
inviting interested members of the 
public to furnish information and views 
in connection with the 2016 report. 
DATES: March 30, 2016: Deadline for 
filing written submissions. 

September 30, 2016: Anticipated date 
for publishing the report. 
ADDRESSES: All Commission offices are 
located in the United States 
International Trade Commission 
Building, 500 E St. SW., Washington, 
DC. All written submissions should be 
addressed to the Secretary, United 
States International Trade Commission, 
500 E St. SW., Washington, DC 20436. 
The public record for this investigation 
may be viewed on the Commission’s 
electronic docket information system 
(EDIS) at https://edis.usitc.gov/edis3- 
internal/app. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Project Leader George Serletis (202– 
205–3315 or george.serletis@usitc.gov) 
or Services Division Chief Martha 
Lawless (202–205–3497 or 
martha.lawless@usitc.gov) for 
information specific to this 
investigation. For information on the 
legal aspects of these investigations, 
contact William Gearhart of the 
Commission’s Office of the General 
Counsel (202–205–3091 or 
william.gearhart@usitc.gov). The media 
should contact Margaret O’Laughlin, 
Office of External Relations (202–205– 
1819 or margaret.olaughlin@usitc.gov). 
Hearing-impaired individuals may 
obtain information on this matter by 
contacting the Commission’s TDD 
terminal at 202–205–1810. General 
information concerning the Commission 
may also be obtained by accessing its 
Internet server (http://www.usitc.gov). 
Persons with mobility impairments who 
will need special assistance in gaining 
access to the Commission should 
contact the Office of the Secretary at 
202–205–2000. 

Background: The 2016 annual 
services trade report will provide 
aggregate data on cross-border trade and 
affiliate transactions in services, and 
more specific data and information on 
trade in financial services (banking, 
insurance, and securities services). 
Under Commission investigation No. 
332–345, the Commission publishes two 
annual reports, one on services trade 
(Recent Trends in U.S. Services Trade), 
and a second on merchandise trade 
(Shifts in U.S. Merchandise Trade). The 
Commission’s 2015 annual report in the 
series of reports on Recent Trends in 
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